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Regd. Office: 102, Sanskriti Apartment 44, Saket Nagar, Indore – 452018 (M.P.) India 
CIN: L67120MP1996PLC010808 

Phone: 0731-2560267, 2560348 Telefax: +91-731-2563425 
E-mail: cs@worthindia.com, Website: www.worthindia.com 

 
Date: 24.04.2025 

To, 
The Manager, Listing Department  
National Stock Exchange of India Limited. 
Exchange Plaza, Plot No. C/1, G-Block,  
Bandra- Kurla Complex, Bandra (East), 
Mumbai – 400051 
Maharashtra, India. 
 
NSE Symbol: WORTH 
Series: EQ 
 
Subject: Comments of Board of Directors on fine imposed by Stock Exchange 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
This has reference to the subject cited above related to the fine imposed by National Stock Exchange of India 
Limited vide notice(s) dated March 12, 2025, issued to the Company under Regulation 29 of SEBI (Listing 
Obligation and Disclosure Requirements) pertaining to delay in submitting the notice of the Board Meeting held 
on February 11, 2025 to National Stock Exchange of India Limited. 
 
The notice received from the Stock Exchanges were placed before the Board of Directors at their next Board 
meeting and the members of the Board after discussion and deliberation, have provided their comments as 
under: 
 

1. The Board of Directors acknowledges the observations made by the Stock Exchange(s) regarding 
non-compliance with Regulation 29 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) 
Regulations, 2015, relating to the delay in submitting the notice of the Board Meeting held on February 
11, 2025, to the National Stock Exchange of India Limited. The Board took note of the penalty imposed 
by the Exchange amounting to ₹10,000/- plus applicable GST. 

2. The Board further noted that the Company has since complied with the regulatory requirements and 
has paid the aforementioned fine within the stipulated time frame. 

3. It was observed that the notice for the Board Meeting was issued on February 7, 2025, for the meeting 
scheduled on February 11, 2025, thus maintaining a clear gap of more than two days, assuming 
Saturday is considered a working day. The delay was an unintentional oversight and purely 
inadvertent. 

4. The Board has taken cognizance of the matter and has advised the Key Managerial Personnel (KMP) 
to ensure strict and timely adherence to all applicable regulatory requirements. Additionally, the 
Compliance Team has been instructed to strengthen monitoring mechanisms for regulatory filings and 
obligations to prevent any such occurrences in the future. This is aimed at safeguarding investor 
interests and reinforcing the Company’s corporate governance practices. 
Please find the notice received from the stock exchanges are enclosed as annexure. 
 

You are requested to please take the information on your records. 
 
Thanking you, 
Yours Faithfully,  
 
FOR WORTH PERIPHERALS LIMITED 
 
 
 
Raminder Singh Chadha 
Managing Director  
DIN: 00405932 

Raminder 
Singh Chadha
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